OFFERING MEMORANDUM DATED JULY 15, 2024

Company: Green Star Products, Inc Type: Corporation Address: 7735 Sand Street, Fort Worth, TX

Raise Target (Min): **\$2500** Rais Maximum: **\$124K** Security: **Convertible Note** Price Per Unit: **\$1.00** Raise End Date: **December 31, 2024** Minimum Investment Amount: **\$250**

Transfer Agent: Clear Trust, LLC. 16540 Pointe Village Dr., Suite 210, Lutz, FL 33558. (813) 235-4490.

A crowdfunding investment involves risk. You should not invest any funds in this offering unless you can afford to lose your entire investment.

In making an investment decision, investors must rely on their own examination of the issuer and the terms of the offering, including the merits and risks involved. These securities have not been recommended or approved by any federal or state securities commission or regulatory authority. Furthermore, these authorities have not passed upon the accuracy or adequacy of this document.

The U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission does not pass upon the merits of any securities offered or the terms of the offering, nor does it pass upon the accuracy or completeness of any offering document or literature.

These securities are offered under an exemption from registration; however, the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission has not made an independent determination that these securities are exempt from registration.

This disclosure document contains forward-looking statements and information relating to, among other things, the Company, its business plan and strategy, and its industry. These forward-looking statements are based on the beliefs of, assumptions made by, and information currently available to the Company's management. When used in this disclosure document and the Company offering materials, the words "estimate," "project," "believe," "anticipate," "intend," "expect," and similar expressions are intended to identify forwardlooking statements. These statements reflect management's current views with respect to future events and are subject to risks and uncertainties that could cause the Company's action results to differ materially from those contained in the forward-looking statements. Investors are cautioned not to place undue reliance on these forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances after such state or to reflect the occurrence of unanticipated events.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

THE COMPANY AND ITS BUSINESS	7
RISK FACTORS	10
DIRECTORS, EXECUTIVE OFFICERS, AND EMPLOYEES	21
OWNERSHIP AND CAPITAL STRUCTURE	22
USE OF PROCEEDS	23
FINANCIAL DISCUSSION	24
RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS	26
RECENT OFFERINGS OF SECURITIES	27
SECURITIES BEING OFFERED AND RIGHTS OF THE SECURITIES OF THE COMPANY	28
DILUTION	32
REGULATORY INFORMATION	34

THE COMPANY AND ITS BUSINESS

Overview

The Company, sometimes referred to herein as "we," "us," "our," and the "Company" and/or "Green Star Products, Inc." was incorporated in the State of Utah on July 13th, 1984, as National Transducer, Inc. On March 16th, 1988, the company merged with October Associates, Inc. On August 20th, 1992, the company changed its name to B.A.T. International, Inc., and on July 18, 2002, the name was changed to Green Star Products, Inc.

Green Star Products, Inc. is an eco-friendly household and fitness products Company that has entered into two letters of intent to acquire **Primo Products**, **LLC** (www.primochalk.com) ("Primo Chalk) and **HP Products LLC** d/b/a **Healthy Planet Products** (www.healthyplanetproducts.net) ("HPP"). With these two acquisitions already under letter of intent to purchase there will be many opportunities to increase revenue. The company will also aggressively move to acquire and aggregate revenue producing small to mid-size manufacturing companies. The company will continue to look for world-class products and brands with the potential for future growth. Both Healthy Planet Products (HPP) and Primo Chalk (Primo) have multiple opportunities to grow sales of their own product lines.

The company also intends to aggressively pursue acquisition of new products and product lines that fit within its model.

Primo Chalk is the world's first and only naturally antibacterial loose chalk on the market and has received Athlete's Choice Awards since 2009. Primo Chalk is 100% made in America! Its superior formula enhances grip performance while protecting and conditioning the skin. Through a proprietary blend of organic essential oils and Epsom salt, Primo Chalk has changed the grip game.

At HPP, the passion is safe and non-toxic household products that are better for the home and the planet. HPP is focused on eliminating unnecessary chemicals and guarantees that their plant and mineral based products are the healthier options for customers' homes, businesses, and families. Their product line includes natural spray cleaners, 100% biodegradable bags, non-toxic odor control solutions and safe vacuum deodorizers. Healthy Planet Products can help any home or business make the eco-friendly switch to a toxic free environment.

Our fiscal year-end date is December 31.

Green Star Products, Inc.'s offices are located at 7735 Sand Street, Fort Worth, TX 76118. Our telephone number is 817-591-4577 and our Email address is admin@greenstarproductsinc.com.

Green Star Products, Inc. is an eco-friendly household and fitness products Company that has entered into letters of intent with an eco-friendly household cleaning company and a fitness chalk company.

Our Planned Acquisitions



Primo Fitness Chalk

Primo Chalk is the world's first and only naturally antibacterial loose chalk on the market and has received Athlete's Choice Awards since 2009. Primo Chalk is 100% made in America! Its superior formula enhances grip performance while protecting and conditioning the skin. Through a proprietary blend of organic essential oils and Epsom salt, Primo Chalk has changed the grip game. Their loyal customer base consists of a wide variety of athletes, such as rock climbers, cross-fitters, gymnasts, bowlers, arm wrestlers, disc golfers, shot-putters, and so much more. Primo Chalk also prioritizes sponsoring fundraisers and competitions throughout the year that help motivate young athletes and encourage communities to come together through fitness activities.

Primo Chalk offers premier first-class fitness chalk products that are sold worldwide via Primo's own website and on Amazon. Primo Chalk has been for sale on Walmart.com since 2021, and has been accepted to supply Primo Chalk directly to Walmart stores; however, at this time we do not have a contract in place with Walmart to supply the stores, there is no guarantee that we will be able to enter into a contract or fulfill the contract if it is entered into. Chalk is not just a fitness accessory; it is a power tool. Its unique blend not only moisturizes the skin as you use it but also serves as antibacterial protection.



HPP Eco-Friendly Household Cleaners

Healthy Planet Products is a company that sells 100% non-toxic, biodegradable, made in the USA green products ranging from an odor elimination solution, and an entire line of all-natural cleaning products and health care products. The company's mission is to create green and biodegradable products that provide effective and sustainable solutions for people, pets and

the Planet.

Our corporate mission is to become a healthy living, direct to consumer leader in the Green and Natural category providing consumers effective, easy-to-use products that provide healthy solutions to everyday problems.

The Company plans to acquire Healthy Planet Products, in order to sell consumable household cleaning products that are safe for the environment. We intend to sell products to retail, industrial (hotels, nursing homes, restaurants, professional sports teams, etc.), and direct to consumers. The Company's mission is to manufacture biodegradable, environmentally friendly products that provide effective and sustainable solutions for people, pets, and our planet.

Eco-friendly, or Green Products represent a substantive and ever-increasing percentage of the consumer market. "Greener" products can be characterized as products that have a reduced impact on human health and the environment as compared to other products that perform a similar function.

HPP manufactures and sells 100% non-toxic, biodegradable green products ranging from an odor-eliminating carpet refresher to biodegradable on-the-go doggy bags. HPP products currently include an entire line of all-natural cleaning products, mildew eliminator, closet scent enhancers and stainless steel cleaners, to name a few. HPP is currently for sale on Walmart.com, and has been accepted to supply our HPP products directly to Walmart stores; however, at this time we do not have a contract in place with Walmart to supply the stores, there is no guarantee that we will be able to enter into a contract or fulfill the contract if it is entered into. The company's mission is to create "green" and biodegradable products that provide effective and sustainable healthy living solutions for people, pets, and the planet.

Research from IRI[®] and SPINS[®], a leading provider of wellness-focused data technology and market analytics, released in June 2020, reveals that consumers are purchasing more natural products in 2020, both pre-COVID-19 and during the pandemic.

Steve Ramsey, executive vice president and general manager, Strategic Accounts, IRI. Stated that "Given that natural products represent more than 8% of total store sales year-to-date and are outpacing sales of conventional products, there are significant opportunities for manufacturers and retailers alike to show support for consumers."

Consumer panel research has consistently found that natural and organic product consumers tend to increase their purchases year over year. Consequently, those organizations that gain understanding of these trends have a greater chance of becoming brand leaders in emerging categories.

It is in this business sector that HPP will launch its marketing strategy for its current and new product lines. Within the next four years, HPP plans on extending its natural product offerings under the HPP umbrella through internal product development and acquisitions.

HPP can be characterized as a healthy living, consumer products company providing environmentally safe consumable solutions to the ever-increasing "eco" or "green market" segment.

Principal Products and Features

<u>Primo Chalk</u>

- **Antibacterial** The essential oils in Primo act as an antibacterial agent protecting you from any bacteria/virus/fungi found on anything you are touching. If you think how many people use a dumbbell in the gym every day or how many people touched that climbing hold...
- **All Natural** Primo uses only the best quality and organic ingredients in their chalk blend. You will never have to worry about fillers or additives but do make sure that you are not allergic to these 5 essential oils! – *Lemon, Cinnamon, Eucalyptus, Clove, and Rosemary*
- **Skin Conditioning** Athletes can spend a huge amount of time and money on skincare routines when actually the key lies in stopping the damage at the source. Primo nurtures and takes care of your skin while you are using it.
- Long Lasting As a loose chalk, Primo comes already ground up into the perfect powder. The fine texture of the chalk means when you chalk up, you will get the best coverage possible, into all the natural contours of the skin. Not only will you find yourself having to use less chalk, better coverage means the other ingredients such as the essential oils have a better chance to work effectively.
- Smells Great It also smells delicious, although please do not eat it (disclaimer always needed, especially with climbers). Users just cannot stop talking about the amazing aromas from the essential oils, it is a little slice of heaven in a smelly gym. The invigorating scents also create a mind space for concentration and awareness that can directly relate to better performance.

Healthy Planet Products

- Made in the USA HPP manufactures and packages all of our products in the USA.
- **Family Friendly** Non-toxic ingredients so our products are ideal for households with children and pets. HPP focuses on eliminating unnecessary chemicals and we guarantee that our products based on plant and minerals are the healthier choice for our customers.
- **Affordable** Created with the household budget in mind. HPP understands that people cannot spend their entire budget on healthier cleaning options, which is why we designed our products to be more cost effective than other eco-friendly brands in the market, and at the same time we made sure to not lose efficacy.

- **Eco-Friendly** We are proud to offer products that provide performance and sustainability.
- **Natural Ingredients –** We use plant-based ingredients and never use synthetic fragrance.
- **Responsible Choices** We seek ways to minimize plastic in packaging while ensuring everything we offer is 100% cruelty-free.

Distribution Channels

Green Star's marketing strategy includes selling our products through several channels, utilizing exclusive distributor relationships, authorized resellers, affiliate programs, and direct to the consumer, via Internet and home-based business. Initial sales will be achieved through a direct-to-consumer sales channel, as well as through internet and through word of mouth advertising.

The determining factors in choosing these channels are (1) our greatest access to the largest number of potential customers while (2) having the ability to maintain the highest possible quality and deliver the strongest margin. We will utilize direct-to-consumer email, social media platforms and other direct involvement at distributor meetings and conventions.

We believe that our mix of distribution channels will give us distinct advantages over our competition, including faster response to market shifts and access to markets they do not reach through a retail presence.

Online Distribution Channels

According to Grandview Research, online distribution channel is the fastest-growing segment with a CAGR of 11.6% from 2018 to 2025 owing to convenience and ease of shopping. Moreover, online platforms such as social media and Google Ads have played an important role in influencing consumer preferences for purchasing snacks through e-commerce platforms, such as Walmart, Amazon, Auchan, Grofers, Temu and Rakuten. Furthermore, increasing penetration of high-speed internet and smartphone users is expected to continue to fuel the expansion of the online market over the forecast period.

Supermarket Distribution Channels

The supermarkets/hypermarkets segment was the largest distribution channel in 2018, accounting for 62.5% of the global revenue, according to Grandview Research. Unorganized retail is one of the key distribution channels in developing countries such as India, Thailand, Indonesia, and Bangladesh. Very few producers sell their products direct to the consumers. Amway is one of the largest direct sellers of household care and personal care products, including cleaning products.

Go-To-Market Strategy

Increase the "Social Networking" initiative on sites such as Twitter, Facebook, Instagram, Pinterest, Snapchat, and blog influencers.

- Increase an active presence on these sites by providing pages of earthfriendly information and remedies that meet customers' needs and wants
- Opportunity to test different approaches, key words, and other marketing/PR related activities.
- Direct sales approach with "coupon"/promo-code-aided sales enticement, online influencers, and repetitive brand marketing

Home-Based // Gym-Based Businesses

- Focus on existing customer base and growth
- · Develop home-based case selling business
- Allow existing customers to buy in bulk at a lower price and then re-sell for profit
- · Simplify the MLM model

Green Star's marketing strategy includes selling our products through several channels, utilizing exclusive distributor relationships, authorized resellers, affiliate programs, and direct to the consumers via Internet and home-based / gym-based businesses.

The determining factors in choosing these channels are (1) our greatest access to the greatest number of potential customers while (2) having the ability to maintain the highest possible margin. We will utilize direct-to-consumer email blasts and other direct involvement.

Our mix of distribution channels will give us distinct advantages over our competition, including faster response to market shifts and access to markets they do not reach through retail presence.

Direct to consumer marketing

- Partner with players in niche offline segments: kiosk operators at malls.
 Home shows, seasonal fairs and other high-traffic venues.
- Test sales of HPP and Primo Chalk products at Walmart locations.

Advertising & Promotion

Our advertising and promotional strategy is to position HPP and Primo Chalk as the leading brands. We will utilize the following media and methods to drive our message home to the customer.

For the next six months, advertising and promotion will require a minimum media budget of \$30,000 per month or approximately \$360,000 annually. We arrived at this figure based on the launch plans for 2024.

On an ongoing basis we will budget our advertising investment at 10% of total sales. By consistently tracking the results of our advertising, we will be able to determine the effectiveness of our campaigns. This will allow us to adjust the budget allocation appropriately to ensure the highest possible return on our investment in advertising and promotions.

Market

Fitness Chalk

According to Verified Market Reports, the fitness chalk market size is expected to develop revenue and exponential market growth at a remarkable CAGR during the forecast period from 2023–2030. The growth of the market can be attributed to the increasing demand for fitness chalk owing to weightlifting, rock climbing, cross-fit, and other applications across the global level.

Eco-Friendly Household Cleaners

According to Grandview Research, the global natural household cleaners market size to be valued at USD 7.8 billion by 2025 and is expected to grow at a compound annual growth rate (CAGR) of 11.1% during the forecast period. Rising awareness regarding health and hygiene, coupled with environmental effects associated with the harmful chemicals present in cleaning products, is anticipated to be a key factor for the market growth over the forecast period.

In addition, these products are manufactured from natural ingredients including vinegar, natural salt, essential oils, and baking soda, which limit the mixing of toxic products in the open environment. Moreover, these products are considered to be skin-friendly in nature, which, in turn, has increased their application in numerous areas.

Over the past few years, extensive usage of conventional household cleaning products including floor, fabric, and glass cleaners, has resulted in increasing the occurrences of various chronic diseases. Harmful chemicals present in the cleaners are absorbed into the skin and sometimes inhaled, which may cause chronic diseases including asthma and skin irritation. According to a report published by the American Thoracic Society's American Journal of Respiratory and Critical Care Medicine, in 2018, the chemicals present in the cleaning products are very hazardous to human health. It may impact human lungs as badly as smoking 20 cigarettes on a daily basis. These side effects have forced consumers to prefer natural cleaning products.

Increasing concerns over germs, viruses, and bacteria in living spaces, coupled with rising awareness regarding health and hygiene, led to a rise in demand for natural products with

antimicrobial and disinfectant properties. In addition, governments across the globe are taking initiatives to remove or reduce the content of harmful chemicals from household cleaning products.

Natural cleaning ingredients last longer and help extend the life of household items. The chances for accidental damage to the items is reduced with natural cleaners compared to cleaners that provide harmful chemical reactions to the skin as well as the items in contact. Most natural cleaners employ plant-based vinegar, oils, and surfactants instead of toxic chemicals making them low in allergens. Such ingredients get easily decomposed when exposed to the environment. These are causing a shift in consumer preference towards natural cleaners and are expected to drive the industry's growth during the forecast period.

Government enforcement and tightening of regulations on the use of toxic chemicals in household cleaning products around the world is another vital factor that is expected to drive growth in target markets during the forecast period. Government agencies have banned various household cleaners containing toxic chemicals in different countries. Therefore, the development of eco-friendly alternative household cleaning products is increasing all over the globe, thus creating new growth prospects for the market.

Competition

We will compete with many third parties engaged in the eco-friendly household cleaners and fitness chalk industries, household names cleaning product companies, environmentally focused cleaning companies, gym accessory and fitness accessory companies and other entities. There are also other companies with branding objectives similar to ours and others may be organized in the future. Some of these competitors have substantially greater marketing and financial resources than we will have and generally may be able to accept or manage more risk than we can prudently manage. In addition, these same entities may seek financing through the same channels that we do. Therefore, we will compete for investors and funding in a market where funds for eco-friendly household cleaning products and fitness chalk product investment may decrease or grow less than the underlying demand.

Fitness Chalk Competition

Like the craft beers and microbreweries that are so popular these days, climbing chalk is in the midst of a craft craze. Metolius was the first brand to formulate chalk custom made for rock climbing with its venerable line of Super Chalk, which first hit the scene in the early nineties and has remained relatively unchanged since. In recent years Friction Labs has burst onto the scene as the only company that specializes exclusively in chalk, and newcomers like Patxi Usobiaga's PUC Chalk are showing up overseas.

While most brands market their chalk as being unique or purer than others, few actually have a proprietary process that they apply to their chalk to differentiate it from the rest. Super Chalk is well known for its 'drying agent,' which is a totally inert substance that is also used by

McDonalds to thicken milkshakes. It is safe to eat, though you would not want to inhale any and is applied to their bulk chalk at a company-owned facility in China. The details of that process and the drying agent itself are trade secrets, as are the methods Friction Labs uses to concentrate the magnesium carbonate and refine the texture of the chalk they buy from the same overseas distributors.

Eco-Friendly Household Cleaner Competition

Environmentally friendly firms will compete with us. Our primary competitor is Seventh Generation, Mrs. Meyer's, and Dr. Bonner's, which offers natural products in eCommerce and also on retail shelves. They are retail focused with natural products.

The Honest Company, is an American consumer goods company, founded by actress Jessica Alba, that emphasizes household products to supply the marketplace for ethical consumerism. It was founded in 2011, and the company had \$319 million in 2021 sales and was valued at \$550 million as of February 2022. It sells all-purpose cleaners. hand soaps, laundry detergent, skin care, and sunscreen products.

Method is not an all-natural company but Method's ingredients are comprehensively assessed for safety and environmental health. and the packaging design and materials are evaluated for safety, environmental factors and recyclability. Method sells a complete line of cleaning and laundry products, including all-purpose cleaners, hand soaps, and laundry detergent.

Many other companies that sell natural and environmentally friendly products that may compete with our products may do not do so exclusively.

Major players in the household cleaning products market are Church & Dwight Co. Inc., Colgate-Palmolive, Godrej Consumer Products Limited, Henkel AG & Co. KGaA, Kao Group, The Procter & Gamble Company, Reckitt Benckiser Group plc, S. C. Johnson & Son Inc., Unilever PLC., Bombril S/A, CareClean, and For Life Products.

Furthermore, key manufacturers are adopting market strategies including new product launches, celebrity endorsements, advancements in technology, expanding distribution channels, and mergers & acquisitions, in order to gain the maximum customer base.

Research and Development

The Company has not spent any funds on research and development.

Employees

As of March 21, 2024, we have 1 full time employee and 2 part time employees, including our officers and directors. We believe that we have been successful in attracting experienced and capable personnel. We believe that relations with our employees are excellent.

Regulation

Some of our operations are subject to regulation by various U.S. federal agencies and similar state and international agencies, including, but not limited to, the Federal Trade Commission (FTC), the Department of Commerce, the Department of Transportation and the Department of Agriculture. These regulators govern a wide variety of production activities, from design and development to labeling, manufacturing, handling, selling and distributing of products. From time to time, federal, state and international legislation is enacted that may materially increase our cost of doing business or may limit or expand our permissible activities. We cannot predict whether or when potential legislation or regulations will be enacted, and, if enacted, the effect of such legislation, regulation, implementation, or any implemented regulations or supervisory policies would have on our financial condition or results of operations. In addition, the outcome of any litigation, investigations or enforcement actions and increased compliance costs.

Intellectual Property

The Company does not have any intellectual property assets.

Litigation

Green Star is not involved in any litigation, and its management is not aware of any pending or threatened legal actions relating to its conduct of its business activities or otherwise.

THE COMPANY'S PROPERTY

We do not own or lease any property. The Company has a business address of 7735 Sand Street, Fort Worth, TX 76118.

RISK FACTORS

The SEC requires the company to identify risks that are specific to its business and its financial condition. The company is still subject to all the same risks that all companies in its business, and all companies in the economy, are exposed to. These include risks relating to economic downturns, political and economic events and technological developments (such as hacking and the ability to prevent hacking). Additionally, early-stage companies are inherently more risky than more developed companies. You should consider general risks as well as specific risks when deciding whether to invest.

These are the risks that relate to the company:

Risks Related to our Business

We are an early stage company that has generated no revenue.

The Company has a limited history upon which an evaluation of its performance and future prospects can be made. Our current and proposed operations are subject to all the business risks associated with new enterprises. These include likely fluctuations in operating results as the Company reacts to developments in its market, managing its growth and the entry of competitors into the market. We will only be able to pay dividends on any shares once our directors determine that we are financially able to do so. The Company has incurred a net loss and has had no revenues generated since inception. There is no assurance that we will be profitable in the near future or generate sufficient revenues to pay dividends to the holders of the shares.

Our financials were prepared on a "going concern" basis.

Our financial statements were prepared on a "going concern" basis. Certain matters, as described below and in Note 1 to the accompanying financial statements indicate there may be substantial doubt about the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. We have not generated profits since inception, and we have had a history of losses.

We have not attained any revenues or profitable operations and are dependent upon obtaining financing to pursue any extensive business activities. For these reasons, we have included in our unaudited financial statements that there is substantial doubt that we will be able to continue as a going concern without further financing.

The Company has not yet established an ongoing source of revenues to cover its operating costs for the next fiscal year and allow it to continue as a going concern. The ability of the Company to continue as a going concern is dependent on the Company obtaining adequate capital to fund operating losses until it becomes profitable. For the year ended December 31, 2023, the Company has a net gain of \$968,098, which was due to the Company writing off old obligations to its former directors and officers, as such, if the Company is unable to obtain adequate capital, it could be forced to cease operations.

Our ability to continue operations is dependent upon our ability to generate sufficient cash flows from operations to meet our obligations, which the Company has not been able to accomplish to date, and/or to obtain additional capital financing.

Because our directors and officers currently and for the foreseeable future will continue to control the Company, it is not likely that you will be able to elect directors or have any say in the policies of the Company.

Our shareholders are not entitled to cumulative voting rights. Consequently, the election of directors and all other matters requiring shareholder approval will be decided by majority vote. Our management controls our common stock voting rights. Due to such significant ownership position held by our insiders, new investors may not be able to affect a change in our business or management, and therefore, shareholders would have no recourse as a result of decisions made by management.

In addition, sales of significant amounts of shares held by our directors, officers or affiliates, or the prospect of these sales, could adversely affect the market price of our common stock. Management's stock ownership may discourage a potential acquirer from making a tender offer or otherwise attempting to obtain control of us, which in turn could reduce our stock price or prevent our stockholders from realizing a premium over our stock price.

Any valuation at this stage is difficult to assess.

Our Board of Directors used its business judgment in setting the value of this Offering to the Company as consideration for the notes to be issued under the Offering. The sales price of the notes and conversion price per share bears no relationship to our book value or any other measure of our current value or worth.

As we currently purchase all of our product supply requirements from outside sources, any business complications arising with either our suppliers or with our supplier's relationship could create adverse consequences with our product supply chain.

We currently purchase all of our product supplies from outside sources for our product needs. We then take those supplies and complete the product manufacturing capability at our own facilities; therefore, we are exposed to potential product supply disruptions caused by adverse business circumstances with our suppliers (for example, raw material shortages, plant breakdowns and other adverse circumstances affecting the supply of our potential products from suppliers). There can be no assurances that, in the event of a supply disruption, we would be able to quickly contract with another manufacturer for the continued supply of our potential products. We, therefore, could be without an adequate supply to manufacture our potential products and could lose sales for an extended period of time as a result.

Products developed by our competitors could severely impact our product commercialization and customer acceptance efforts, thereby reducing the sales of our potential products and severely impacting our ability to meet our sales goals or to continue operations.

We face competition from companies who are developing and marketing products similar to those we are developing and marketing. The fitness chalk and eco-friendly household cleaning products industries have spawned a large number of efforts to create technologies that result in products that can compete with our proposed products. These companies have significantly greater marketing, financial and managerial resources than us. We cannot provide any assurance that our competitors will not succeed in developing and distributing products that will render our potential products obsolete or non-competitive. Such competition could potentially force us out of business.

The market in which we are attempting to sell our eco-friendly household cleaning and fitness chalk products is highly competitive and may attract significant additional research and development in coming years.

The market for our eco-friendly and fitness chalk products may become highly competitive on a global basis, with a number of competitors gaining significantly greater resources and greater market share than us. Because of greater resources and more widely accepted brand names, many of our competitors may be able to adapt more quickly to changes in the markets we have targeted or devote greater resources to the development and sale of new products. Our ability to compete is dependent on our emerging products that may take some time to develop market acceptance. To improve our competitive position, we may need to make significant ongoing investments in service and support, marketing, sales, research and development and intellectual property protection. We may not have sufficient resources to continue to make such investments or to secure a competitive position within the market we target.

We face intense competition, and many of our competitors have substantially greater resources than we do.

We operate in a highly competitive environment. In addition, the competition in the market for products such as ours may intensify in the future. There are numerous well-established companies and smaller entrepreneurial companies based in the United States with significant resources who are developing and marketing products and services that will compete with our potential products. In addition, many of our current and potential competitors have greater financial, operational and marketing resources. These resources may make it difficult for us to compete with them in the development and marketing of our potential products, which could harm our business.

If we are unable to protect our potential products and intellectual property from use by competitors, there is a risk that we will sustain losses, or that our business could fail.

Our success will depend, in part, on our ability to obtain and enforce intellectual property protection for our potential products in both the United States and other countries. We may take steps to protect our intellectual property through patent applications in the United States Patent and Trademark Office and its international counterparts under the Patent Cooperation Treaty. We cannot provide any assurance that patents will be issued as a result of these applications or that, with respect to any patents, issued or pending, the claims allowed are, or will be, sufficiently broad enough to protect the key aspects of our potential products, or that the patent laws will provide effective legal or injunctive remedies to stop any infringement of our patents. In addition, we cannot provide assurance that any patent rights owned by us will not be challenged, invalidated or circumvented, or that our competitors will not independently develop or patent technologies that are substantially equivalent or superior to our potential products. If we are forced to defend our patents in court, well-funded adversaries could use such actions as part of a strategy for depleting the resources of a small company such as ours. We cannot provide assurance that we will have sufficient resources to successfully prosecute our interests in any litigation that may be brought.

The eco-friendly household cleaning and fitness chalk industries are highly competitive, and if we are unable to compete effectively our results will suffer.

We face vigorous competition from companies throughout the world, including large multinational consumer products companies that have many eco-friendly household cleaning and fitness chalk brands under ownership and standalone cleaning brands, including those that may target the latest trends or specific distribution channels. Competition in the eco-friendly cleaning and fitness accessory industries are based on the introduction of new products, pricing of products, quality of products and packaging, brand awareness, perceived value and quality, innovation, in-store presence and visibility, promotional activities, advertising, editorials, e-commerce and mobile-commerce initiatives and other activities. We must compete with a high volume of new product introductions and existing products by diverse companies across several different distribution channels.

Many multinational consumer companies have greater financial, technical or marketing resources, longer operating histories, greater brand recognition or larger customer bases than we do and may be able to respond more effectively to changing business and economic conditions than it can. Our competitors may attempt to gain market share by offering products at prices at or below the prices at which its products are typically offered, including through the use of large percentage discounts. Competitive pricing may require us to reduce our prices, which would decrease its profitability or result in lost sales. Our competitors, many of whom have greater resources than we do, may be better able to withstand these price reductions and lost sales.

It is difficult for us to predict the timing and scale of its competitors' activities in these areas or whether new competitors will emerge in the eco-friendly household cleaning or fitness chalk industries. In recent years, numerous online, and influencer-backed companies have emerged and garnered significant followings. In addition, further technological breakthroughs, including new and enhanced technologies that increase competition in the online retail market, new product offerings by competitors and the strength and success of our competitors' marketing programs may impede our growth and the implementation of our business strategy.

Our ability to compete also depends on the continued strength of our brand and products, the success of our marketing, innovation and execution strategies, the continued diversity of our product offerings, the successful management of new product introductions and innovations, strong operational execution, including in order fulfillment, and our success in entering new markets and expanding our business in existing geographies. If we are unable to continue to compete effectively, it could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

Any damage to our reputation or brand may materially and adversely affect our business, financial condition and results of operations.

We believe that developing and maintaining our brand is critical and that our financial success is directly dependent on consumer perception of our brand. Furthermore, the importance of brand recognition may become even greater as competitors offer more products similar to our

potential products.

We have relatively low brand awareness among consumers when compared to other ecofriendly household cleaning and fitness chalk products and maintaining and enhancing the recognition and reputation of our brand is critical to our business and future growth. Many factors, some of which are beyond our control, are important to maintaining our reputation and brand. These factors include our ability to comply with ethical, social, product, labor and environmental standards. Any actual or perceived failure in compliance with such standards could damage our reputation and brand.

We depend on key personnel and face challenges recruiting needed personnel.

Our success is in part dependent upon the retention of our management and other personnel. If our management becomes unable or unwilling to participate in our business, our future business and financial performance could be materially and adversely affected. The loss of services of any of the management staff would have a material adverse effect on the Company's operations. The Company has not purchased key person insurance policies on the lives of its management.

Any new product introductions may not be as successful as we anticipate.

The eco-friendly household cleaning and fitness chalk industries are driven in part by consumer and fitness trends, which may shift quickly. Our continued success depends on our ability to anticipate, gauge and react in a timely and cost-effective manner to changes in consumer preferences for eco-friendly cleaning and fitness related products, consumer attitudes toward our industry and brand and where and how consumers shop for and use these products. We must continually work to develop, produce and market new products, maintain and enhance the recognition of our brand, maintain a favorable mix of products and develop our approach as to how and where we market and sell our potential products.

We will establish a process for the development, evaluation and validation of our new product concepts. Nonetheless, each new product launch involves risks, as well as the possibility of unexpected consequences. For example, the acceptance of new product launches and sales to its providers may not be as high as it anticipates, due to lack of acceptance of the products themselves or their price, or limited effectiveness of our marketing strategies. In addition, our ability to launch new products may be limited by delays or difficulties affecting the ability of its suppliers or manufacturers to timely manufacture, distribute and ship new products. We may also experience a decrease in sales of certain existing products as a result of newly launched products Any of these occurrences could delay or impede our ability to achieve our sales objectives, which could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

We are subject to risks associated with payments to us from our customers and other third parties, including risks associated with fraud.

Nearly all of our customers' payments will be made by credit card or debit card. We rely on third party vendors to provide payment processing services, including the processing of payments from credit cards and debit cards, and our business would be disrupted if vendors were to become unwilling or unable to provide these services to us and we are unable to find a suitable replacement on a timely basis. We will also be subject to payment brand operating rules, payment card industry data security standards and certification requirements, which could change or be reinterpreted to make it more difficult or impossible for us to comply. If we fail to comply with these rules or requirements, we may be subject to fines and higher transaction fees and lose our ability to accept credit and debit card payments from customers, which would make our services less convenient and attractive to our customers and likely result in a substantial reduction in revenue. We may also incur losses as a result of claims that the customer did not authorize given purchases, fraud, erroneous transmissions and customers who have closed bank accounts or have insufficient funds in their accounts to satisfy payments owed to us. We will be subject to, or have to voluntarily comply with, a number of other laws and regulations relating to the payments we accept from our customers and third parties, including with respect to money laundering, money transfers, privacy, and information security, and electronic fund transfers. These laws and regulations could change or be reinterpreted to make it difficult or impossible for us to comply. If we were found to be in violation of any of these applicable laws or regulations, we could be subject to civil or criminal penalties and higher transaction fees or lose our ability to accept credit and debit card payments from our customers, process electronic funds transfers or facilitate other types of online payments, which may make our services less convenient and less attractive to our customers and diminish the customer experience.

We are dependent on general economic conditions.

Our business model is at least partially dependent on consumers purchasing our fitness chalk and eco-friendly cleaning products presented on our websites and in retail stores. These types of purchases could be considered disposable income. Our business model is thus dependent on national and international economic conditions. Although we believe the current economic downturn resulting from COVID-19 has created growth in the fitness and eco-friendly household cleaning products industries, continued adverse national and international economic conditions may reduce the future availability of investment dollars, which would negatively impact our revenues and possibly our ability to continue operations. It is not possible to accurately predict the potential adverse impacts on the Company, if any, of current economic conditions on its financial condition, operating results and cash flow.

Our success depends, in part, on the quality, efficacy and safety of its products.

Any loss of confidence on the part of consumers in the ingredients used in our potential products, whether related to product contamination or product safety or quality failures, actual or perceived, or inclusion of prohibited ingredients, could tarnish the image of our brand and could cause consumers to choose other products. Allegations of contamination or other adverse effects on product safety or suitability for use by a particular consumer, even if untrue,

may require us to expend significant time and resources responding to such allegations and could, from time to time, result in a recall of a product from any or all of the markets in which the affected product was distributed. Any such issues or recalls could negatively affect our profitability and brand image.

If our potential products are found to be, or perceived to be, defective or unsafe, or if they otherwise fail to meet its consumers' expectations, our relationships with consumers could suffer, the appeal of our brand could be diminished, we may need to recall some of our potential products and/or become subject to regulatory action, and it could lose sales or market share or become subject to boycotts or liability claims. In addition, third parties may sell counterfeit versions of some of our potential products. These counterfeit products may pose safety risks, may fail to meet consumers' expectations, and may have a negative impact on our business. Any of these outcomes could result in a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations.

Our revenues and profits will be subject to fluctuations.

It is difficult to accurately forecast our revenues and operating results, and these could fluctuate in the future due to a number of factors. These factors may include adverse changes in number of investors and amount of investors' dollars available for purchasing selling inventory, general economic conditions, our ability to market our products to retailers and consumers, headcount and other operating costs, and general industry and regulatory conditions and requirements. The Company's operating results may fluctuate from year to year due to the factors listed above and others not listed. At times, these fluctuations may be significant and could impact our ability to operate our business.

If the company cannot raise sufficient funds it will not succeed.

Green Star is offering Convertible Promissory Notes in the amount of up to \$500,000 in this Offering and may close on any investments that are made. Even if the maximum amount is raised, the Company is likely to need additional funds in the future in order to grow, and if it cannot raise those funds for whatever reason, including reasons relating to the company itself or to the broader economy, it may not survive. If the Company manages to raise only the minimum amount of funds sought, it will have to find other sources of funding for some of the plans outlined in "Use of Proceeds."

Risks Related to the Securities

There can be no guarantee of return on investment.

There is no assurance that a purchaser will realize a return on its investment or that it will not lose its entire investment. For this reason, each purchaser should read the Form C and all Exhibits carefully and should consult with its own attorney and business advisor prior to making any investment decision.

Holders of our Convertible Promissory Notes will not have any protections against dilution of their investment.

Unlike many notes used in crowdfunding, the Company has a set conversion price in its Convertible Promissory Notes and those notes do not contain anti-dilution protections. It is the Company's intention to convert the Convertible Promissory Notes into shares of our Common Stock as soon as possible after this Offering. Until then, there are no anti-dilution protections, such as protections for structural changes and price protection (that is for sales in a down round). The Company currently does not intend to engage in any activities that would intentionally result in diluting the value of the Common Stock underlying the Convertible Promissory Notes, such as stock splits, a down round in fundraising, payment of dividends prior to conversion or a merger or other reorganizations; however, the Company is currently also actively pursuing a Regulation A Offering to further raise \$2,000,000 through the sale of equity at \$0.0025 per share.

Further, once the shares convert, the shares will be subject to standard dilution that could occur for shares of equity. That is, the Company may offer additional shares of its Common Stock and/or other classes of equity or debt that convert into shares of Common Stock, any of which offerings would dilute the ownership percentage of investors in this offering once their Convertible Promissory Notes have been converted. See "Dilution."

The Convertible Promissory Notes will be effectively subordinate to any of our debt that is secured.

We are not restricted from incurring additional debt or other liabilities. If we incur additional debt or liabilities, your Convertible Promissory Notes may be subordinate to the payment of principal or interest on such other future debt. We expect that we will from time to time incur additional debt and other liabilities. In addition, we are not restricted from paying dividends or issuing or repurchasing our equity interests.

The provisions of the Convertible Promissory Note relating to a default will not necessarily protect you.

The Convertible Promissory Notes being offered will be subordinated to the Company's other debt. If an event of default has occurred with respect to any Senior Indebtedness, permitting the holder thereof to accelerate the maturity thereof, then unless and until such event of default shall have been cured or waived or shall have ceased to exist, or all Senior Indebtedness shall have been paid in full, no payment shall be made in respect of the principal of or interest on this Note. Nothing contained in Sections 2 or 5 of the Convertible Promissory Note shall impair, as between the Company and Investor, the obligation of the Company to pay to Investor the principal and accrued interest as and when the same shall become due and payable, or shall prevent Investor, upon default hereunder, from exercising all rights, powers and remedies otherwise provided herein or by applicable law, all subject to the rights, if any, of the holders of

Senior Indebtedness under Section 5 to receive cash or other properties otherwise payable or deliverable to Investor pursuant to this Note. See also, "Securities Being Offered and Rights of the Securities of the Company – Right of Investor upon Default."

Our management has discretion as to use of proceeds.

The net proceeds from this Offering will be used for the purposes described under "Use of Proceeds." The Company reserves the right to use the funds obtained from this Offering for other similar purposes not presently contemplated which it deems to be in the best interests of the Company and its investors in order to address changed circumstances or opportunities. As a result of the foregoing, the success of the Company will be substantially dependent upon the discretion and judgment of management with respect to application and allocation of the net proceeds of this offering. Investors for the Convertible Promissory Notes hereby will be entrusting their funds to the Company's management, upon whose judgment and discretion the investors must depend.

Future fundraising may affect the rights of investors.

In order to expand, the Company is likely to raise funds again in the future, either by offerings of securities or through borrowing from banks or other sources. The terms of future capital raising, such as loan agreements, may include covenants that give creditors greater rights over the financial resources of the Company.

There is no current market for our Convertible Promissory Notes, so you may not be able to sell your Convertible Promissory Notes.

There is no formal marketplace for the resale of the Company's Convertible Promissory Notes and the Company currently has no plans to list any of its Convertible Promissory Notes on any over-the-counter (OTC), or similar, exchange. While the Company's securities are quoted on the OTC Markets under the symbol "GSPI," these securities are illiquid and there will only be a minimal market for them. Investors should assume that they may not be able to liquidate their investment for some time. Since the Company has not established a trading forum for the Convertible Promissory Notes, there will be no easy way to know what the Convertible Promissory Notes are "worth" at any time.

The Purchase Agreement has a forum selection provision that requires disputes to be resolved in state or federal courts in the State of Utah, regardless of convenience or cost to you, the investor.

In order to invest in this Offering, investors agree to resolve disputes arising under the Purchase Agreement in state or federal courts located in the State of Utah, for the purpose of any suit, action or other proceeding arising out of or based upon the Agreement. Section 22 of the Securities Act creates concurrent jurisdiction for federal and state courts over all suits brought to enforce any duty or liability created by the Securities Act or the rules and regulations

thereunder. We believe that the exclusive forum provision applies to claims arising under the Securities Act, but there is uncertainty as to whether a court would enforce such a provision in this context. You will not be deemed to have waived the Company's compliance with the federal securities laws and the rules and regulations thereunder. This forum selection provision may limit your ability to obtain a favorable judicial forum for disputes with us. Alternatively, if a court were to find the provision inapplicable to, or unenforceable in an action, we may incur additional costs associated with resolving such matters in other jurisdictions, which could adversely affect our business, financial condition or results of operations.

By investing in this Offering of Convertible Promissory Notes, you are bound by the jury trial waiver provisions contained in the Company's purchase agreement, which requires you to waive your right to trial by a jury for those matters and controversies that may arise under the Company's purchase agreement, including with respect to securities laws claims.

By investing in this Offering, investors agree to be bound by the jury waiver provisions contained in our purchase agreement. Such jury waiver provisions apply to claims under the U.S. federal securities laws and to all claims that are related to the Company, including with respect to this Offering, our Convertible Promissory Notes, our ongoing operations and the management of the Company, among other matters, and means that you are waiving your rights to a trial by jury with respect to such claims.

We believe that the jury waiver provisions are enforceable under federal law, the laws of the State of Utah, or under any other applicable laws or regulations. However, the issue of enforceability is not free from doubt and to the extent that one or more of the provisions in our purchase agreement with respect to the jury trial waiver provisions were to be found by a court to be unenforceable, we would abide by such decision.

BY AGREEING TO BE SUBJECT TO THE JURY TRIAL WAIVER PROVISIONS, INVESTORS WILL NOT BE DEEMED TO WAIVE THE COMPANY'S COMPLIANCE WITH THE FEDERAL SECURITIES LAWS AND THE RULES AND REGULATIONS PROMULGATED THEREUNDER.

DIRECTORS, EXECUTIVE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

Name and Principal Position	Age	Term of Office	Approximate hours per week
Dennis Hopkins – President	76	Since December 15, 2023	20
Gina Brosenne – Treasurer, Director	36	Since December 15, 2023	40
Blake Brosenne - Director	39	Since December 15, 2023	5

This table shows the principal people on our team:

Dennis Hopkins – Age: 76, President, Chief Executive Officer, Secretary and Director

Mr. Hopkins is the President and Chief Executive Officer of Green Star Products, Inc. ("Green Star"), since December 15, 2023. Mr. Hopkins is a highly accomplished professional, who holds a BME Degree from Baylor University, an MA Degree from West Texas A&M University, and the Doctor of Arts (ABD) from Northern Colorado University. With a rich family history in the oil and gas industry since 1952, Dennis has personally invested in this sector since 1982 and has been involved in oil and gas operations since the year 2000; wherein, Mr. Hopkins performed duties as a field supervisor of drilling, railroad commission compliance and state reports. As the founder of PDH Enterprises, a bonded P5 Operator with the Railroad Commission of Texas, he operates wells in various counties in Texas and is currently developing leases in East Texas and South Texas. With over twenty-five years of experience, Dennis has collaborated with renowned companies such as Lucas Energy, Hew-Tex Oil and Gas, and Mokan Capital, to name a few. Apart from his professional endeavors, he is an avid golfer, hunter, collector, and proud grandfather. Additionally, he has successfully directed the operations of Wade Connectors and Sprinkler Shield, among other smaller manufacturing operations.

Gina Brosenne – Age: 36, Treasurer, Chief Financial Officer and Director

Ms. Brosenne is the Treasurer, Chief Financial Officer and Director of Green Star Products, since December 15, 2023. Ms. Brosenne is a California native with over 4 years of Operation Management in Fort Worth, Texas. She oversees the day-to-day operations of several small manufacturers such as Wade Connectors and Sprinkler Shield. Her goal is to ensure that workflow and procedures are running smoothly and efficiently to maximize productivity and profitability. Her skill in leadership, problem-solving, and communication in managing a team helps optimize business processes to help achieve company goals. Since 2018, Ms. Brosenne has worked at an irrigation company where she was in charge of ordering and maintaining inventory, bookkeeping, and production supervision. She has acted in administrative roles for several oil and gas operations and has some accounting experience ensuring all account payables, account receivables, and interest partners get paid on time.

Blake Brosenne – Age 39, Director

Mr. Brosenne is a Director of Green Star Products, since December 15, 2023. Mr. Brosenne, Blake Brosenne resides in Euless, TX. He is a director for Green Star Products Inc. He attended Penn State University and has worked at Miller Sierra since 2018, where he has gained experience as an estimator, project and operations management. He is committed to ensuring smooth day-to-day operations and upholding business regulations. Embraces learning and believes mistakes are valuable lessons.

None of our officers or directors in the last five years has been the subject of any conviction in a criminal proceeding or named as a defendant in a pending criminal proceeding (excluding traffic violations and other minor offenses), the entry of an order, judgment, or decree, not subsequently reversed, suspended or vacated, by a court of competent jurisdiction that permanently or temporarily enjoined, barred, suspended or otherwise limited such person's involvement in any type of business, securities, commodities, or banking activities; a finding or judgment by a court of competent jurisdiction (in a civil action), the Securities and Exchange Commission, the Commodity Futures Trading Commission, or a state securities regulator of a violation of federal or state securities or commodities law, which finding or judgment has not been reversed, suspended, or vacated; or the entry of an order by a self-regulatory organization that permanently or temporarily barred, suspended or otherwise limited such person's involvement in any type of business or securities activities.

Gina Brosenne and Blake Brosenne are wife and husband. Other than the aforementioned, there are no family relationships among and between our directors, officers, persons nominated or chosen by the Company to become directors or officers, or beneficial owners of more than five percent (5%) of the any class of the Company's equity securities.

OWNERSHIP AND CAPITAL STRUCTURE; RIGHTS OF THE SECURITIES Ownership

The following table shows who owns over 20% the company's equity securities as of April 11, 2024:

Name of Beneficial Owner, Directors and Officers	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership (1)	Percentage of Beneficial Ownership (2)
Dennis Hopkins	3,000,000,000	81%
Gina Brosenne		0%
Blake Brosenne		0%
Mark S. Ornoff	47,648,310	6.9%
All executive officers and directors as a group (4 persons)	3,000,000	81%

(1) Under Rule 13d-3, a beneficial owner of a security includes any person who, directly or indirectly, through any contract, arrangement, understanding, relationship, or otherwise has or shares: (i) voting power, which includes the power to vote, or to direct the voting of shares; and (ii) investment power, which includes the power to dispose or direct the disposition of shares. Certain shares may be deemed to be beneficially owned by more than one person (if, for example, persons share the power to vote or the power to dispose of the shares). In addition, shares are deemed to be beneficially owned by a person if the person has the right to acquire the shares (for example, upon exercise of an option) within 60 days of the date as of which the information is provided. In computing the percentage ownership of any person, the amount of shares outstanding is deemed to include the amount of shares beneficially owned by such person (and only such person) by reason of these acquisition rights. As a result, the percentage of outstanding shares of any person as shown in this table does not necessarily reflect the person's actual ownership or voting power with respect to the number of shares of common stock actually outstanding.

(2) Based upon Series A Preferred shares voting rights of 100 to 1 and 690,397,447 common shares being issued and outstanding as of April 11, 2024.

The Company's Authorized Securities

The Corporation has three classes of stock. The total number of shares of stock which this Corporation shall have authority to issue is 2,030,000,000 shares, of which 2,000,000,000 shares shall be Common Stock, \$0.001 par value per share (the " Common Stock"); and 30,000,000 shares of Series A Preferred Stock, \$0.001 par value per share (the "Series A Preferred Stock" or "Preferred Stock").

USE OF PROCEEDS

We will adjust roles and tasks based on the net proceeds of this offering. If we raise the Maximum Amount, the net proceeds of this offering to the issuer, after the expenses of the offering (payment to Silicon Prairie Online and legal, accounting and related expenses), will be approximately \$5,000 We plan to use these proceeds as follows:

Minimum Raise	Maximum Raise
100% Primo Products, LLC	50% Acquiring Primo Products, LLC and Healthy Products, LLC
0% Advertising and Marketing	30% Advertising and Marketing
0% G&A	20% G&A

The above figures represent only estimated costs. This expected use of net proceeds from this offering represents our intentions based upon our current plans and business conditions. The amounts and timing of our actual expenditures may vary significantly depending on numerous factors. As a result, our management will retain broad discretion over the allocation of the net proceeds from this offering. We may find it necessary or advisable to use the net proceeds from this offering for other purposes, and we will have broad discretion in the application of net proceeds from this offering.

We reserve the right to change the above use of proceeds if management believes it is in the best interests of the Company.

FINANCIAL DISCUSSION

Financial Statements

Green Star Products, Inc. is an eco-friendly household and fitness products Company that has entered into two letters of intent to acquire **Primo Products**, **LLC** (<u>www.primochalk.com</u>) ("Primo Chalk) and **HP Products LLC** d/b/a **Healthy Planet Products**

(<u>www.healthyplanetproducts.net</u>) ("HPP"). With these two acquisitions already under letter of intent to purchase there will be many opportunities to increase revenue. The company will also aggressively move to acquire and aggregate revenue producing small to mid-size

manufacturing companies. The company will continue to look for world-class products and brands with the potential for future growth. Both Healthy Planet Products (HPP) and Primo Chalk (Primo) have multiple opportunities to grow sales of their own product lines.

The Company also intends to aggressively pursue acquisition of new products and product lines that fit within its model.

Primo Chalk is the world's first and only naturally antibacterial loose chalk on the market and has received Athlete's Choice Awards since 2009. Primo Chalk is 100% made in America! Its superior formula enhances grip performance while protecting and conditioning the skin. Through a proprietary blend of organic essential oils and Epsom salt, Primo Chalk has changed the grip game.

At HPP, the passion is safe and non-toxic household products that are better for the home and the planet. HPP is focused on eliminating unnecessary chemicals and guarantees that their plant and mineral based products are the healthier options for customers' homes, businesses, and families. Their product line includes natural spray cleaners, 100% biodegradable bags, non-toxic odor control solutions and safe vacuum deodorizers. Healthy Planet Products can help any home or business make the eco-friendly switch to a toxic free environment.

Our financial statements for the fiscal years ended December 31, 2023 and 2022 have not been reviewed by a CPA nor audited, but have been reviewed by the principal executive officer of the Company and they accurately reflect the financial information of the company and are true and complete in all respects.

The following discussion includes information based on our unreviewed operating data for 2024 and 2023 and is subject to change once we complete our fiscal year, prepare our consolidated financial statements and our accountant completes a financial review of those statements.

Operating Results

For the fear i	Ended December 31, 2022 as co	mpared to the Year Ended December 31, 2023
Working	December	December
Capital	31, 2022	31, 2023
	\$	\$
Cash	116	0
Current	625,980	5,000
Assets		
Current	2,159,484	570,522
Liabilities		
Working	1,533,504	565,522
Capital		
(Deficit)		

For the Year Ended December 31, 2022 as compared to the Year Ended December 31, 2023.

Cash Flows	December 31, 2022 \$	December 31, 2023 \$
Cash Flows provided by (used in) Operating Activities	(8,598)	(116)
Cash Flows provided by Financing Activities	4,260	0
Cash Flows provided by Investing Activities	0	0
Net Increase (decrease) in Cash During Period	(4,338)	(116)

Operating Revenues

The Company's revenues were \$0 and \$0, for the for the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, respectively.

Cost of Revenues

The Company's cost of revenues was \$0 and \$0, for the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, respectively.

Gross Profit

For the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, the Company's gross profit was \$0 and \$0.

General and Administrative Expenses

General and administrative expenses consisted primarily of consulting fees, professional fees, relating to preparing a private memorandum and accounting expenses. For the years ended

December 31, 2022 and 2023, general and administrative expenses were \$8,489 and \$620,864, respectively.

Other Income (Expense)

Other income (expense) consisted of \$0 and \$1,588,962 for the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023. For the year ended December 31, 2023 other income (expense) consisted of \$750,000 deferred compensation to Lastella, \$753,862 in related party debt, and \$63,600 in Lastella stock liability.

Net Gain (Loss)

Our net gain (loss) for the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023 was \$(8,489) and \$968,098. The net gain for the year ended December 31, 2023, consisted of \$750,000 deferred compensation to Lastella, \$753,862 in related party debt, and \$63,600 in Lastella stock liability. The net gain (loss) is influenced by the matters discussed in the other sections of the MD&A.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

The ability of the Company to continue as a going concern is dependent on the Company's ability to raise additional capital and implement its business plan. Since its inception, the Company has been funded by related and third parties through capital investment and borrowing of funds.

At December 31, 2022 and 2023, the Company had total current assets of \$116 and \$0.

At December 31, 2022 and 2023, the Company had total current liabilities of 2,159,484 and \$570,522. Current liabilities consisted primarily of the accounts payable, payroll taxes payable, income taxes payable, due to related party and notes payable to a third party.

We had negative working capital of \$1,533,504 and \$565,622 as of December 31, 2022 and 2023, respectively.

Cashflow from Operating Activities

During the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, cash provided by (used in) operating activities was \$(8,598) and \$(116).

Cashflow from Investing Activities

During the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, cash used in investing activities was \$0 and \$0, respectively.

Cashflow from Financing Activities

During the years ended December 31, 2022 and 2023, cash provided by financing activity was \$4,260 and \$0, respectively.

Going Concern

We have not attained any revenues or profitable operations and are dependent upon obtaining financing to pursue any extensive business activities. For these reasons, we have included in our unaudited financial statements that there is substantial doubt that we will be able to continue as a going concern without further financing.

The Company has not yet established an ongoing source of revenues to cover its operating costs for the next fiscal year and allow it to continue as a going concern. The ability of the Company to continue as a going concern is dependent on the Company obtaining adequate capital to fund operating losses until it becomes profitable. For the year ended December 31, 2023, the Company has a net gain of \$968,098, which was due to the Company writing off old obligations to its former directors and officers, as such, if the Company is unable to obtain adequate capital, it could be forced to cease operations.

Future Financings

In order to complete the acquisitions and expand inventory of the future Green Star products, the Company will need to raise substantial capital in the near future. The Company intends to raise a maximum of \$124,000 in this Regulation CF Offering, the proceeds of which will be used as described in detail in Plan of Operations and Milestones," immediately below. See also "Use of Proceeds." At this time, the Company does not have any credit facility or other loan arrangement but may seek to raise additional funds through equity or debt financings or other sources that may be dilutive to existing stockholders. In such event, management has discretion as to how to use those proceeds including, but not limited to marketing, research and development, investment in infrastructure, and the uses identified in "Use of Proceeds."

Plan of Operations and Milestones

We have established the following milestones in our plan of operations:

- If we raise the minimum amount of \$124,00, we will use such the funds to advance our acquisition of Healthy Products, LLC in order to expand the operations of Green Star, and on begin operations.
- Within three months of the completion of our Reg CF raise, we could expand our inventory to accelerate the potential fulfillment of orders, as well as begin marketing our products more extensively as well as invest in paid marketing efforts to expand our consumer base.
- Assuming we raise the maximum amount of \$124,000 in this Offering, less expenses related to this Offering, we anticipate spending 50% on the acquisition of both Healthy

Products, LLC and Primo Products LLC, 30% on the marketing and advertising to expand the exposure of our brands, and 20% on general and administrative expenses.

INDEBTEDNESS

The Company had total current liabilities of \$570,522 as of December 31, 2023, \$137,903 of this was attributable to accounts payable and \$286,463 was attributable to payroll taxes. In December 2023, the Company sold convertible notes for an aggregate consideration of \$390,000. The Company entered into a Convertible Note in the principal amount of \$390,000 ("Note B") with JUDD Holding Corp. Note B has an annual rate of interest of 5%, which begins accruing after December 15, 2024. Note B has a maturity date of June 1, 2027. Note B contains a conversion right, which allows the holder of the note to convert any unpaid installment amount plus the 10% late payment penalty into shares of common stock of the Company. The conversion price is fixed at \$0.001 per share. For more details, see "Related-Party Transactions" and "Recent Offerings of Securities."

RELATED-PARTY TRANSACTIONS

- Historical notes to financial statements indicate this balance is comprised of amounts due the Company from former CEO Joseph LaStella and his past compensation agreements from 2011 that were to be re-negotiated in the future.
- Due to Joseph LaStella's death, the Company has written off the balance of \$620,864 as bad debt as it cannot be collected. This was recorded as an expense under G&A in the 6/30/23 period.
- Historical notes to financial statements indicate this balance is related party debt that originated in 2009 or earlier and comprised of twelve parties who had collaborated with the Company over the years. Under their respective agreements, there is neither a maturity date nor an interest rate on the debt.

Given the four year statute of limitations on open ended debt in the state of Utah, the Company is treating this historical debt as canceled and has recorded a credit to other income in the 6/30/23 period.

For more details regarding these transactions see Notes 3 and 8 to the accompanying financial statements.

RECENT OFFERINGS OF SECURITIES

We have made the following issuances of securities within the last three years:

• In April, 2023, the Company issued 30,000,000 shares of its Series A Preferred shares for the consideration of \$5,000.

• In May, 2023, the Company issued 20,000,000 shares of its Common Stock for the consideration of \$20,000.

For more details regarding these transactions see Note 1 to the accompanying financial statements.

SECURITIES BEING OFFERED AND RIGHTS OF THE SECURITIES OF THE COMPANY

General

Green Star is offering up to \$124,000 and a minimum of \$2500 worth of its Convertible Promissory Notes and the shares of Common Stock into which they may convert.

The following description is a brief summary of the material terms of this offering and is qualified in its entirety by the terms contained in the Convertible Promissory Notes.

The Company must reach its Target Amount of \$124,000 by December 31, 2024.

At any time prior to the Maturity Date, April 11, 2026, the Company in its sole discretion may elect to convert the Convertible Promissory Notes plus any interest accrued thereunder (the "Note Value") into the Company's Common Stock.

The minimum investment per investor is \$250.

The Convertible Promissory Notes

The Company's Convertible Promissory Notes have an annual interest rate of 5% and a maturity date of April 11, 2026. At any time prior to the Maturity Date, the Company in its sole discretion may elect to convert the Convertible Promissory Notes plus any interest accrued thereunder into the Company's Common Stock.

Procedure for Conversion to Common Stock

The Company may at any time prior to the Maturity Date convert the Convertible Promissory Notes into the Company's Common Stock. In such event, the Company will notify the holder of the Notes in writing of its election by written notice (the "Notice") and the Convertible Promissory Note plus all accrued interest thereon will convert into such number of shares of Common Stock as determined by dividing (i) the Note Value by (ii) \$1.00. The conversion shall be deemed to have been made upon the date of the Notice and thereafter the holder shall be treated for all purposes as the record holder of the applicable number of shares of Common Stock as of such date.

Right of Investor upon Default

Subject to the rights of holders of senior debt, upon the occurrence of any event of default

(other than voluntary or involuntary bankruptcy or insolvency proceedings) and at any time thereafter during the continuance of such event of default, Investor may by written notice to the Company, declare all or any portion of the obligations to be due and payable, whereupon such obligations shall be so declared due and payable and shall become immediately due and payable if default is not cured by the Company within 5 business days of receipt of written notice. Subject to the rights of holders of senior debt, upon the occurrence of any event of default, excluding involuntary bankruptcy and insolvency proceedings, immediately and without notice, all outstanding obligations payable by the Company hereunder shall automatically become immediately due and payable, without presentment, demand, protest or any other notice of any kind, all of which are hereby expressly waived, anything contained in the Convertible Promissory Note to the contrary notwithstanding. In addition to the foregoing remedies, upon the occurrence and during the continuance of any event of default, Investor may exercise any other right, power or remedy granted to it by the Convertible Promissory Note to the y law, either by suit in equity or by action at law, or both.

Voting Rights

There are no voting rights associated with the Convertible Promissory Notes.

Common Stock

The following descriptions summarize important terms of the existing securities of Green Star and does not provide every detail that may be of interest to investors in this offering. A description of the rights for the Company's Common Stock, may be found in the Certificate of Incorporation, the Bylaws, and applicable provisions of the Utah Revised Business Corporation Act.

Authorized Stock

The Corporation has three classes of stock. The total number of shares of stock which this Corporation shall have authority to issue is 2,030,000,000 shares, of which 2,000,000,000 shares shall be Common Stock, \$0.001 par value per share (the " Common Stock"); and 30,000,000 shares of Series A Preferred Stock, \$0.001 par value per share (the "Series A Preferred Stock" or "Preferred Stock").

Preferred Stock

Subject to the limitations prescribed by law and the provisions of this Certificate of Incorporation, the Board of Directors Of the Corporation is authorized to Issue the preferred stock from time to time in one or more series, each of such series to have such voting powers, full or limited, or no voting powers, and such designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional, or other special rights, and such qualifications, limitations or restrictions thereof, as shall be determined by the board of directors in a resolution or resolutions providing for the issue of such preferred stock. Subject to the powers. preference, and rights of any preferred stock, including any series thereof, having any preference or priority over, or rights superior to, the common stock and except as otherwise provided by law, the holders of common stock shall have and possess all powers and voting and other rights pertaining to the stock of the Corporation and each share of common stock shall be entitled to one vote.

Election of Directors

Holders of our Common Stock do not have cumulative voting rights, so that the holders of more than 50% of the shares voting for the election of directors will be able to elect 100% of the directors if they choose to do so. In that event, the holders of the remaining shares will not be able to elect any members to the Board of Directors.

Dividend Rights

Subject to preferences that may be applicable to any then outstanding preferred stock, holders of our Common Stock are entitled to receive dividends, on a pari passu basis, if any, as may be declared from time to time by the board of directors out of legally available funds. We have never declared or paid cash dividends on any of our capital stock and currently do not anticipate paying any cash dividends after this offering or in the foreseeable future.

Right to Receive Liquidation Distributions

In the event of the Company's liquidation, or winding up, whether voluntary or involuntary, subject to the rights of any Preferred Stock that may then be outstanding, the assets of the Company legally available for distribution to stockholders shall be distributed on an equal priority, pro rata basis to the holders of our Common Stock, treated as a single class.

Rights and Preferences

The rights, preferences and privileges of the holders of the Company's Common Stock are subject to and may be adversely affected by, the rights of the holders of shares of any series of our Preferred Stock and any additional classes of preferred stock that we may designate in the future.

What it Means to be a Minority Holder

As an investor in Convertible Promissory Notes of the Company, you will not have any rights in regards to the corporate actions of the Company, including additional issuances of securities, Company repurchases of securities, a sale of the Company or its significant assets, or Company transactions with related parties. Even if your securities convert to equity of the Company, investors in this offering will hold minority interests, potentially with rights less than those of other investors, and will have limited influence on the corporate actions of the Company.

Transferability of securities

For a year, the securities can only be resold:

- In an IPO or other public offering registered with the SEC;
- To the Company;
- To an accredited investor; and
- To a member of the family of the purchaser or the equivalent, to a trust controlled by the purchaser, to a trust created for the benefit of a member of the family of the purchaser or the equivalent, or in connection with the death or divorce of the purchaser or other similar circumstance.

Transfer Agent

Our transfer agent is Clear Trust, LLC. 16540 Pointe Village Dr., Suite 210, Lutz, FL 33558. (813) 235-4490. The transfer agent is registered under the Exchange Act and operates under the regulatory authority of the SEC and FINRA. They will be responsible for keeping track of who owns our Convertible Promissory Notes and Common Stock issued in the event of their conversion.

PERKS

Investors who make the following investments in the Company's Convertible Promissory Notes will also receive the following:

- \$1,000 5% discount coupon for unlimited Primo and Healthy Product purchases on our Green Star website for the next 12 months.
- \$5,000 lifetime 5% discount for purchases on Green Star branded products.
- \$10,000 lifetime 5% discount for Green Star products and private tour of our factory / office and rock climbing experience.*
- \$25,000 All the perks above, plus a whole house cleaning using our Green Star Products as well as a rock climbing lesson*

*Investors will be responsible for all travel related expenses.

TAX CONSEQUENCES FOR RECIPIENT (INCLUDING FEDERAL, STATE, LOCAL AND FOREIGN INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES) WITH RESPECT TO THE INVESTMENT PURCHASE PACKAGES ARE THE SOLE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE INVESTOR. INVESTORS MUST CONSULT WITH THEIR OWN PERSONAL ACCOUNTANT(S) AND/OR TAX ADVISOR(S) REGARDING THESE MATTERS.

DILUTION

Investors should understand the potential for dilution. The investor's stake in a company could be diluted due to the company issuing additional shares. In other words, when the company

issues more shares, the percentage of the company that you own will go down, even though the value of the company may go up. You will own a smaller piece of a larger company. This increase in number of shares outstanding could result from a stock offering (such as an initial public offering, our in progress Regulation A Offering, another crowdfunding round, a venture capital round, angel investment), employees exercising stock options, or by conversion of certain instruments (e.g., convertible bonds, preferred shares or warrants) into stock.

If the company decides to issue more shares, an investor could experience value dilution, with each share being worth less than before, and control dilution, with the total percentage an investor owns being less than before. There may also be earnings dilution, with a reduction in the amount earned per share (though this typically occurs only if the company offers dividends, and most early stage companies are unlikely to offer dividends, preferring to invest any earnings into the company).

The type of dilution that hurts early-stage investors most occurs when the company sells more shares in a "down round," meaning at a lower valuation than in earlier offerings. An example of how this might occur is as follows (numbers are for illustrative purposes only):

- In June 2023 Sarah invests \$20,000 for shares that represent 2% of a company valued at \$1 million.
- In December, the company is doing very well and sells \$5 million in shares to venture capitalists on a valuation (before the new investment) of \$10 million. Sarah now owns only 1.3% of the company but her stake is worth \$200,000.
- In June 2024, the company has run into serious problems and in order to stay afloat it raises \$1 million at a valuation of only \$2 million (the "down round"). Sarah now owns only 0.89% of the company and her stake is worth only \$26,660.

This type of dilution might also happen upon conversion of convertible notes into shares. Typically, the terms of convertible notes issued by early-stage companies provide that in the event of another round of financing, the holders of the convertible notes get to convert their notes into equity at a "discount" to the price paid by the new investors, i.e., they get more shares than the new investors would for the same price. Additionally, convertible notes may have a "price cap" on the conversion price, which effectively acts as a share price ceiling. Either way, the holders of the convertible notes get more shares for their money than new investors. In the event that the financing is a "down round" the holders of the convertible notes will dilute existing equity holders, and even more than the new investors do, because they get more shares for their money. Investors should pay careful attention to the aggregate total amount of convertible notes that the company has issued (and may issue in the future, and the terms of those notes.

If you are making an investment expecting to own a certain percentage of the company or expecting each share to hold a certain amount of value, it's important to realize how the value of those shares can decrease by actions taken by the company. Dilution can make drastic changes to the value of each share, ownership percentage, voting control, and earnings per

share.

VALUATION

The company is not establishing a specific valuation for this offering. Instead, as described under "Securities Being Offered and Rights of the Securities of the Company," the company will be selling Convertible Promissory Notes.

As discussed in "Dilution" above, the valuation will determine the amount by which the investor's stake is diluted in the future. An early-stage company typically sells its shares (or grants options over its shares) to its founders and early employees at a very low cash cost because they are, in effect, putting their "sweat equity" into the company. When the company seeks cash investments from outside investors, like you, the new investors typically pay a much larger sum for their shares than the founders or earlier investors, which means that the cash value of your stake is immediately diluted because each share of the same type is worth the same amount, and you paid more for your shares (or the notes convertible into shares) than earlier investors did for theirs.

There are several ways to value a company, and none of them is perfect and all of them involve a certain amount of guesswork. The same method can produce a different valuation if used by a different person.

Liquidation Value — The amount for which the assets of the company can be sold, minus the liabilities owed, e.g., the assets of a bakery include the cake mixers, ingredients, baking tins, etc. The liabilities of a bakery include the cost of rent or mortgage on the bakery. However, this value does not reflect the potential value of a business, e.g., the value of the secret recipe. The value for most startups lies in their potential, as many early stage companies do not have many assets.

Book Value — This is based on analysis of the company's financial statements, usually looking at the company's balance sheet as prepared by its accountants. However, the balance sheet only looks at costs (i.e., what was paid for the asset), and does not consider whether the asset has increased in value over time. In addition, some intangible assets, such as patents, trademarks or trade names, are very valuable but are not usually represented at their market value on the balance sheet.

Earnings Approach — This is based on what the investor will pay (the present value) for what the investor expects to obtain in the future (the future return), taking into account inflation, the lost opportunity to participate in other investments, the risk of not receiving the return. However, predictions of the future are uncertain and valuation of future returns is a best guess.

Different methods of valuation produce a different answer as to what your investment is worth. Typically, liquidation value and book value will produce a lower valuation than the earnings approach. However, the earnings approach is also most likely to be risky as it is based on many assumptions about the future, while the liquidation value and book value are much more conservative.

Future investors (including people seeking to acquire the company) may value the company differently. They may use a different valuation method, or different assumptions about the company's business and its market. Different valuations may mean that the value assigned to your investment changes. It frequently happens that when a large institutional investor such as a venture capitalist makes an investment in a company, it values the company at a lower price than the initial investors did. If this happens, the value of the investment will go down.

REGULATORY INFORMATION

Disqualification

Neither the company nor any of our officers or managing members is disqualified from relying on Regulation Crowdfunding.

Annual reports

We have filed annual and quarterly reports on the OTC Markets website located at:

https://www.otcmarkets.com/stock/GSPI/disclosure .

Compliance failure

The company has not previously failed to comply with the requirements of Regulation Crowdfunding.

INVESTING PROCESS

Information Regarding Length of Time of Offering

• Investment Cancellations: Investors will have up to 48 hours prior to the end of the offering period to change their minds and cancel their investment commitments for any reason. Once the offering period is within 48 hours of ending, investors will not be able to cancel for any reason, even if they make a commitment during this period.

• Material Changes: Material changes to an offering include but are not limited to: A change in minimum offering amount, change in security price, change in management, etc. If an issuing company makes a material change to the offering terms or other information disclosed, including a change to the offering deadline, investors will be given five business days to reconfirm their investment commitment. If investors do not reconfirm, their investment will be cancelled and the funds will be returned.

Investor Limitations

Investors are limited in how much they can invest on all crowdfunding offerings during any 12month period. The limitation on how much they can invest depends on their net worth (excluding the value of their primary residence) and annual income. A non-accredited investor is limited in the amount they can invest in this Offering. If the investor's net worth or annual income is less than \$124,000, then the amount they are investing in this Offering, together with all other amounts invested in offerings under Section 4(a)(6) of the Securities Act within the previous 12 months, shall not exceed the greater of (A) 5% of the greater of its annual income or net worth, or (B) \$2,200. If the investor's net worth and annual income are more than \$124,000, the amount they are investing in this Offering, together with all other amounts invested in offerings under Section 4(a)(6) of the Securities Act within the previous 12 months, shall not exceed 10% of the greater of their annual income or net worth, and does not exceed \$124,000.

ATTESTATION

I, **Dennis Hopkins**, confirm that the financials attached hereto have been reviewed by me and my team. I confirm that these historic financials attached hereto accurately reflect the financials of the Company and are true and complete in all material respects.

Dennis Hopkins, President